
Constitution of the Heron Car Club. 

Introduction 
The Heron Car Club is a group of people interested in Heron designed and built vehicles.  The 

original Heron Car Club was formed by Bob Adler and his wife Trish in 1986, but never really got off 

the ground. Since this time the Heron marque has moved out from obscurity with the website upgrade 

by Patrick Harlow. 

The website http://heroncars.org.nz/ holds a wealth of information about the Heron marque and is 

owned and operated by the Heron Car Club. The intention is to make it a ‘one stop shop’ for all things 

Heron. 

The Museum of Transport and Technology, Auckland have purchased a Heron MJ1 Sports Car, a 

Heron Spraymaster orchard sprayer and the Heron PC 80 electric car. In addition, they have all the 

moulds for the Heron MJ1, most of the original drawings, photos and paper cuttings filed in its library, 

about 600 photos in total. These can be viewed on, “MOTAT, Ross Baker Collection” via the Media 

link on our website. There is also a Heron MJ1 on display at the Gold Coast Motor Museum, 

Australia.  

This club is open to people who owned, have owned or are interested in Heron Vehicles built in New 

Zealand between 1963 and 2000 and those built in Australia from 2002 till 2021. 

Constitution 
The object of the Heron Car Club is to bring owners, passed owners and people with an interest in 

Heron Cars together. This will be through our new website hosted by Patrick Harlow, a well-known 

and respected author of many New Zealand built cars and their designers/builders. Upcoming 

events will be posted on the website as well as comments will be gratefully accepted by the 

club for the website, but the webmaster has the right to vet these comments if defamatory or not 

true.  

The Webmaster has the right to ask for confirmation of any comments posted on the site if it 

is defamatory or not true in his opinion. The webmaster will have the final say whether it is 

published or not. His decision is final. 

Anyone breaking the law, including repeated traffic offences may be expelled from the club by 

a majority votes of the Heron Car Club Members.  

All Membership payments will be receipted and a Membership Card displaying your name and 

Club Members Number. 

The Bank Account will be open to all Club Members to check on request by email. 

Financial Statements will be provided to all Members annually. 

The Heron Car Club is a voluntary group of people, and no payments will be made to any member. 

All Members own the Website and any assets the Heron Car Club is donated or acquires 

remains the property of the Heron Car Club. 

If the Heron Car Club ceases to exist, any assets will be sold and any funds in the Bank Account 

will be donated to New Zealand Road Safety. 

http://heroncars.org.nz/

